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SAVE THE DATE! 
 
 
2nd & 4th Monday...BUNCO @ 6:30 PM 
Every Tuesday...Line Dancing with Duffy 6-8 PM 
Every Wednesday...3 Chord Guitar Lessons & Jam 
Every Friday...Queen of Hearts Drawing 8 PM 
Apr 6...Steak Night w/WORKIN’ MEND BAND 
Apr 13...Dinner w/JIM ALLEN BAND 
Apr 14...Dinner w/PICTIONARY  NIGHT* 
Apr 20...Dinner w/STEEL HORSE BAND  
Apr 27...Dinner w/SHOWDOWN BAND 
Apr 28….LOOM/WOTM Officer Installation 
             Check our website at www.Moose1874.org for updates 
                                *See Flyers for Details* 

 PICTIONARY night 

ALL MEMBERS & GUESTS WELCOME! 

 

Saturday, APRIL 14, 2018 

 

 

+ 

 

 

 

CHILDREN’S EASTER PARYTY 

Saturday, March 31st 

11 AM—2 PM 

Easter Egg Hunt, Crafts, Lunch and a visit from the Easter Bunny. 

(See Flyer for Details) 



DISTRICT #23 LODGES 

 

El Centro #1033 
2310 Myrtle Road 
Imperial CA 92251 
 
Escondido #1874 
Chapter #1310 
25721 Jesmond Dene Rd 
Escondido CA 92026 
 
Kearny Mesa #1852 
Chapter #1337 
3636 Ruffin Road 
San Diego CA 92123 
 
Lemon Grove #1713 
Chapter # 
9062 Memory Lane 
Spring Valley CA 91977- 
 
Mira Mesa #2108 
8670 Miramar Rd Suite T 
San Diego CA 92126 
 
Oceanside #1325 
2017 South Coast Hwy 
Oceanside CA 92054 

 
San Diego #508 
Chapter #002 
1648 30th St 
San Diego CA 92102 

 

 

 
 

LOYAL ORDER OF MOOSE #1874 
Phone: 760-745-1874         Fax: 760-745-5501 

BOARD OF OFFICERS 

Governor                Lee White         
Jr. Past Governor             Harvey Higgins    909-224-4097                        
Jr. Governor     Lee Martin 
Prelate                     Dan Papp      760-310-8030 
Administrator               Dale Pulver      760-809-1397              
Treasurer         John Turner          
1 Year Trustee                 Phil Persails 
2 Year Trustee                 Dave Connors 
3 Year Trustee                  

APPOINTED OFFICERS 

Sergeant at Arms       Pete Street 
Inner Guard        
Outer Guard         

COMMITTEE CHAIRMEN 
Moose Legion       John Bissell      
Membership            
Application Review              
Endowment Fund                 
Activity Chairman               Bonnie Holbrook    760-807-2334 
Community Service           
Newsletter                    Charly Papp     760-310-8030  

 

                               WOMEN OF THE MOOSE CHAPTER 1310 

 
BOARD OF OFFICERS 

Senior Regent      Heide White  (Pro Tem) 
Junior Graduate Regent   N/A 
Junior Regent      Amber Freeze      760-480-0605 
Sec/Treasurer      Heide White       
Recorder       Charly Papp      760-310-8030 

         APPOINTED OFFICERS 
Guide        Nora Williams     760-741-3362 
Asst. Guide      Evelyn Raedel 

    STANDING COMMITTEES 
Higher Degrees     Susan Huppert 

         CHAPTER DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEES 
Membership Retention   Susan Wice 
Community Service    Shirley Higgins 
Mooseheart/Moosehaven  Sandra Feiock 
Activities/Sports     Bonnie Holbrook 

                                                  AUDIT COMMITTEE 
Chairman       Cindy Mintz 
Member       Susan Huppert 
Member       Jeanne Pulver       

                                                REVIEW COMMITTEE 
Chairman       Lydia Persails 
Member       Terry Hache 



If you have changed your  
email address please contact 

Charly Papp at 
Newsletter @ Moose1874.org 
Or Add, Remove or Update at 

www.Moose1874.org 
 
 
 
 

The bulletin  can only reach you if 
we have the correct address 

 

FOR UP-TO-DATE INFORMATION 

ON LODGE OR CHAPTER EVENTS 

VISIT US ON FACEBOOK ! 

@ 

ESCONDIDO MOOSE LODGE 1874 

 

 
           

          Sickness & Distress 
 

           
 
 
         If you, or you, are aware that a Brother LOOM member is sick,   
hospitalized, distressed, or deceased, please notify the Lodge,  
Prelate, Dan Papp, dpapp@camber.com or 760-310-8031. 
         For a WOTM Co-worker please contact Amber Freeze at     
amberescondido@yahoo.com or 760-214-6792.  A “Get Well” card 
will be sent to the sick or  bed-ridden members.  Also, with the   
approval of the  patient,  family and hospital staff, personal visits 
may be  arranged.  With the permission of the patient or family, the 
progress of their condition will be announced at the general     
membership meetings. 
          Getting sick is no fun, so let us know when it  happens to you 
or your loved one so that we may send a little ray of sunshine on an 
otherwise grim situation.  After all, that’s why we’re Moose family.  
Thank you for your help. 
 

WELCOME NEW MEMBERS 

We know that it is YOU, our members, who make this Lodge 

a success.  We thank the sponsors for recruiting new       

members and would like to say welcome to the APRIL       

additions to our  WOTM members.  Welcome to our Lodge, 

Chapter and Moose Family.   Membership information for 

new LOOM members was not provided for March . 

JANICE YOUNGMAN-sponsor Vicki Gustine 

    

 

 

 

 

 

WELCOME TO OUR MOOSE FAMILY!! 



LAST CHANCE TO HONOR COM-

MUNITY HEROES BY SIGNING 

UP A MEMBER OF THE MILI-

TARY, LAW ENFORCEMENT, 

FIRE, ETC.  FOR FREE.  THIS 

CAMPAIGN ENDS 4/30/2018 BUT 

MUST BE ENTERED  INTO THE 

SYSTEM BY 4/30/18 AS WELL, 

SO SIGN UP NOW! 



 

   NEWSLETTER  

     BOOSTERS 
 

Diane Bails (8-18) 
Jim & Jean Blythe (1-19) 
Nancy Browning (1-19) 
Marge Crawford (7-18) 
Bob Fleck (8-18) 
Pat Green (2-19) 
Kim Gregory (8-18) 
Harvey & Shirley Higgins (1-19) 
John & Carolyn Kirk (3-19) 
Dale & Donna Kissinger (1-19) 
Dan & Charly Papp (3-19) 
Dale & Jeanne Pulver (2-19) 
Ben Smith (7-18) 
June Tavernier (9-18) 
Ed & Myrna Taylor (3-18) 
 
 
 
Thank you for your support.  

  

 

 

WE NEED YOUR HELP TO 
PRINT AND MAIL OUR   

NEWSLETTER TO MEMBERS 
WHO DO NOT USE            

COMPUTERS. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please consider becoming a Booster. 

Your donation ($10 per person) 
helps make it possible to print the 

Newsletter and MAIL it to ALL  
members without email.  We need 
YOUR help to make sure all mem-

bers know what’s  

happening at our Lodge. 
 

      Governor’s Corner                  

 

 

               Boot Camp. Does that bring back memories? When 

you look back at all the training, it boiled down to (1) learning 

how to work with your fellow soldier and (2) follow orders (it 

could save your life!). Plain and simple.  

         
            At the Moose Lodge, it really isn’t much different. We 
follow orders/procedures/rules. Just like any platoon or a 
business. At the Reno Conference, it was announced that 
they are adding another requirement for a lodge to earn 
Premier Lodge.  

 
1) Increase Active Membership over the fiscal year ended 4/30/2017 
2) Increase in Total Giving to Moose Charities, excluding amounts for Safe 
Surfin’, Special Olympics, Youth Awareness or other “pass-through” gifts not 
directly benefiting Mooseheart or Moosehaven, over the fiscal year ended 
4/30/2017. 

           

          There are other requirements that go with this prestigious award and I won’t 

bore you with the details, but they have now added that a lodge has to conduct six 

Orientations per year. When you attend orientation, you not only learn about the 

Moose, Mooseheart and Moosehaven, you meet fellow members who could very 

well turn out to be lifetime friends. We are a family fraternity and it is up to every 

member to understand and participate in activities throughout the year. Start by 

coming to Orientation. Follow that by coming to the meetings. Ninety-nine percent 

of the conflicts at our lodge can be avoided if our members understood the why’s 

and how’s.  

            

          We have over 290 Seniors at Moosehaven and it is considered one of the 

top five senior facilities in the U.S. Now that is something to be proud of! Looks 

like the Pier will be replaced soon. We still need to raise money to finish up that 

project. Progress on all the new buildings at Moosehaven is impressive despite 

the delay’s due to the hurricane.  

           

          We can’t forget about the kid’s. The Moose Riders have been so generous. 

They have donated thousands of dollars toward Mooseheart and Camp Ross. Our 

monthly endowments go toward the kids (and seniors). Monies collected for the 

Rocker & Cradle funds was way down this year. Let’s make an effort to double our 

efforts next year! Those dollars here and there add up fast.  

          
           Again, please step up and volunteer. We need help in the kitchen. We’re 
not asking for you to cook a full meal, but come and help prep or serve a meal. 
You just don’t know how much that means to the cooks who volunteer month after 
month. Always stuff to do in the park. See one of the officers if you are interested. 
 
Fraternally, 
 

 
Lee White 
Governor 



PAST REGENT’S chapter chatter 

          Reno Conference. What can I say? Lots of fun, seeing friends from other lodges 

and learning more about Mooseheart & Moosehaven. I truly hope that I will get to 

visit both facilities in the near future! Attendance at the conference was down (I’m 

sure the weather played havoc with people’s travel plans) but over $16,000 was 

raised to go towards Moose Charities. Way to go ladies!! The monies raised were 

from the Donor Circle; Moose Centennial Fund; Booster Club; School Supplies, the 

Pier at Moosehaven to name a few. Five dollars here, five dollars there, sure do add 

up quickly! 

          Our chapter is very active in the activities of Conference. Pat Walker & Sue 

Hicks have a booth at Conference to share information about Moosehaven. Charly has a booth for             

Membership and I, the newbie, have a booth for Valued Veterans. Did you know that CA/NV Moose           

Association has 99 chapters between California & Nevada? Lots of work to pull together everything and then 

lug it up to Conference. We are sincerely hope that since the contract is up in September at the Atlantis that 

they will choose a location in Southern California. Conference is truly a way to connect with members and 

learn all the newest and greatest at Moose International.  

          Conflicts. I don’t want to bring this up, but while at Conference I heard about a lodge that the members 

were planning a “hostile” takeover. What? It is time for elections, yes, but if the procedures are followed, why 

all this conflict? Members were blasting downright nasty comments and accusations all over Facebook.        

Facebook is NOT the place to air lodge business! The Administrator & Board were enforcing Moose             

procedures, which has not been followed for several years at this lodge. When you take in account all the     

actions of the members, it truly is a lack of members going to meetings and not understanding the rules/

procedures. I see the eyes roll when we say we can’t do this or that. Are you aware that not only do we have to 

adhere to Moose International, but Alcohol Beverage Control (ABC), state and county rules? It can be as       

simple as not showing your membership card when purchasing an alcoholic beverage and we can be shut 

down by ABC. I know this sounds extreme, but we have to adhere to the rules to maintain the Private Policy 

and maintain our tax free status (note: we still have to pay Sales Tax & Property taxes – but that’s a story for 

another day). 

          I ask that you save the date – May 20th and not only attend the District Meeting at our lodge, but a      

special workshop for the WOTM. Come for breakfast before the District meeting, which starts at 11:00. This 

includes ALL women members including those that are AllHeart members. Watch for details in the next 

newsletter. This workshop will cover WOTM aspects of a chapter, the HOW and WHY we do, what we do.  

          I’m pleased to announce that we have FULL board! Lydia Persails –Senior Regent; Terri Jacobsen- Jr  

Regent; Jeanne Pulver –Secretary Treasurer and Charly Papp -Recorder. Let’s support our officers and offer to 

help them out next year!!  If you are interested in becoming a Chairman, we have several openings and that is 

a good way to “get your feet wet.”  Talk to one of the officers if you are interested. 

          Looking forward to the Mother’s Day Breakfast on May 13th. Always a favorite with the ladies!!!! 

Heide White 

Sr. Regent (pro-tem}  

 

In the end, we are our choices. 

Build yourself a great story. 



 

 

 

What’s Happening with the Moose Riders? 

 

 

     

           Last month, we gave you a little run down on where monies we earn are used.  Just returning from the Reno       
Conference, we learned the CA/NEV Moose Riders combined, has donated over $46,000 this year to Mooseheart,    
Moosehaven, WWII Honor Flight, Veteran’s groups and local charities.  So as you can see, Moose Riders do more than 
have fun, we work and donate to our Communities and to our Twin Cities.  Join us, we have a lot of fun and you don ’t have 
to have a motorcycle to join the rides.   

  We’re hosting a Rummage sale In June, but the date will need to change since there was already an event       
scheduled in the park for our original date of  June 23rd.  Keep an eye out for flyers as soon as we lock in a date.  We need 
your support so we can continue to support fixing things around the Lodge and supporting our Kids at Mooseheart and the 
Seniors at Moosehaven. Again, please start putting aside your donations to the Rummage sale with your resalable items 
(remember no electronics).  We’ll soon have a trailer in the park to store the donations.  

          We do the cooking on the fourth Tuesday of every month to help out the lodge .  Look for a monthly special burger , 
like the Western Bacon Cheese burgers, Ortega burgers or Teriyaki burgers (Check the week at a glance for the special of 
the month).  Our next ridge will be April 28th, riding to the Rainbow Café for brunch and a quick meeting, then on to      
Kalifornia Distilleries in Temecula with a sample tasting at 1 PM. Cost for tour is $15/person with samplings of Apple Pie 
Liquor, Bourbon Whiskey, Vodka, Lemonade and a host of beer and mixed drinks (there is a Groupon for a discount).  
Please join us for a fun filled day. 

Until Next time, 
Dogman Mark Castillero  

JOINT INSTALLATION OF OFFICERS & CHAIRMAN 

SATURDAY, APRIL 21st 2018 

LOOM 4 PM 

WOTM 5 PM 

 

Please join us as we install the newly elected Officers for the Loyal Order of Moose 

and Women of the Moose for the ensuing year (5/1/2018-4/30/2019). 

Following the installation ceremony we will provide a Main Course  

 and ask that you bring pot luck salads & desserts.   



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 





A MOOSE EASTER PARTY FOR THE KIDS! 

March 31, 2018...Thank you to ALL our volunteers and to those of you 
who brought your children or grandchildren to enjoy the day! 

Easter Bunny’s Helper, Evelyn 



Deer Springs Firemen volunteering their time to hide eggs, to color , and to 

hand out the golden eggs!  Thank you, Gentlemen! 

Phil supplying lunch for the Kids, and specialties for 

the Adults!  



 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

LookinG for serviCes?  Don’t know who to CaLL or who to trust?   

Now you do...Call one of our fraternal members, support their  business 

 

EVENT PLANNING 

As a member one of your benefits is use of the Lodge and Park for  special functions! Are 

you planning a wedding, anniversary, birthday or celebration...Why not plan it at the Lodge 

or our beautiful park?  

For Details contact:   Sherry Eide-760-579-1333 

Do you have a favorite charity?  Do you want to help the organization raise funds.  Think 

about a  function at the Lodge.  We can work with you to create a great fundraiser if you will 

chair the committee to manage the event.  Think about it!  Your Lodge Home has many         

attributes that will serve you and your charitable organization as well. 



APRIL 2018 Newsletter 

For up-to-date information, check our website at : 

www.moose1874.org 

      ESCONDIDO, CALIFORNIA-FAMILY CENTER #1874 
LOYAL ORDER OF MOOSE 
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Primary Business Address 

Address Line 2 

Address Line 3 

Address Line 4 

Escondido Fami ly  Center  No.  1874  

Women of  the  Moose Chapter  No.  1310  

LOYAL ORDER OF  MOOSE 

Escondido Moose Lodge 

25721 Jesmond Dene Road 

Escondido CA 92026-8627 
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STAY INFORMED! 

DO WE HAVE YOUR  

CORRECT EMAIL OR 


